The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair, Vice President



Robert D Frizell iPast President



Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim W. Paxton Bulletin Editor, Club Director



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden Club Director, Club Executive Secretary



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Darcy A. Dougherty
Club Director



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

<u>GreenValleyRotary.org/</u> Volume 23

By: Mark

Rotary Club Green Valley Program For March 16, 2017

Program: Project 150 - Program for Homeless Youngsters

Presenter: Meli Pulido

Project 150's goal is to provide food and clothing for homeless students. Clark County School Distrist has identified 2,100 homeless students in the Las Vegas Valley. Meli is a graduate of Vo-Tech High School and the University of Phoenix. She was born in Mexico City, the middle child of nine. She is executive director of Project 150.

Scribe assignments

03-16-17 Debbie Mitsch
03-23-17 Stephen Tucker
03-30-17 To Be Announced

Rotary Recap, March 9, 2017 Roy & Jim Paxton

Youngsters are often asked what they want to do and be when they grow up: Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) heard a rare response at last week's meeting when Green Valley High School Student of the Month Daniel D'Alessandro, responded to this question, saying, "I want to be the President when I grow up."



Birthdays



Gregory E. Bruce March 22



Michael Soden March 23



Larry G. Bettis March 23



Susan Holland Johnson



Jim W. Paxton March 30



Stephen Hayward Silberkraus April 04

Birthdays



Gregory E. Bruce March 22



Michael Soden March 23



Larry G. Bettis March 23



Susan Holland Johnson March 30



Jim W. Paxton March 30



Stephen Hayward Silberkraus April 04

Events March 2017

03/16 - project 150 03/17 - Bike Rodeo--Shift 1 (8:00 AM - 11:00 AM) 03/17 - Bike Rodeo--Shift 2

(11:00 AM - 2:00 PM) 03/23 - Blue Star Mothers 03/30 - Student of the Month -





Green Valley High School Student of the month for March, Daniel D'Allessandro, is ranked number one out of his 697 senior classmates. Honoring Daniel was a high point of the regular RCGV meeting last Thursday, which was called to order by President Bob Hulshouser following the customary fellowship and breakfast. Pictured above (from L to R) are Kent Roberts • Princilal of Green Valley HS, Joe D'Allesandro • Daniel's Father, Daniel Allesandro • Student of the Month and President Bob

Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch introduced guests, who included Daniel's father Joe D'Alessandro, GVHS Principal Kent Roberts, Julie Todd, guest of Delinda Crampton, Michael and Mia Svenso, guests of President Bob, and Jonathan Ullman, the day's speaker.

Heidi Woodruff was called to the podium to honor Student of the Month Daniel. She told the audience that, when Daniel isn't studying, he enjoys writing stories, playing video games, reading, and spending time with his family. Daniel's Journalism teacher, Mrs. Goldstein said of Daniel, "He is a creative thinker who shapes ideas and implements them according to his vision. He treats teachers and peers with respect and kindness."

Daniel's English honors teacher stated, "Daniel is an enthusiastic and motivated student. He is passionate about his education, is innovative and he participates daily. With his persistence and dedication, Daniel is sure to continue his success in college and beyond."

Daniel has been accepted at the University of Florida and the University of Central Florida so far. He has also applied to Vanderbilt, Cornell, Harvard, Princeton, and Stanford. Leading up to his run for the presidency of the United States, Daniel hopes to work in computer science and programming. RCGV gave Daniel a Standing ovation following the awarding of a Student of the Month Plaque and a Barnes and Noble Gift Certificate.



The day's speaker, Jonathan Ullman, the CEO of the Las Vegas Mob Museum, presented a slide program and commentary on the popular museum.

30/30 - Quarterly Club Assembly
April 2017
04/06 - A CEO presents: lessons
from business to life
Rotary Club Green Valley
meets Thursdays, 7:00 a.m.,
Wildhorse Golf Club

The Las Vegas Review Journal ranked the Mob museum as the best museum in the Las Vegas Valley, and the Mob Museum has been ranked the nineteenth best museum in the country by TripAdvisor. Its purpose is to advance public understanding of organized crime's history and its impact on American society.

Following Ullman's presentation and the raffle, the meeting was dismissed by President Bob.

Annual Robert Taylor Elementary Bike Rodeo Scheduled For St. Patrict's Day, Two Shifts of Rotarians Are Needed

Announcements included President Bob's urging members to sign up on the DACdb website for our annual Robert Taylor Elementary Bike Rodeo, scheduled for two shifts on Friday, St. Patrick's Day. The early shift is 8:00 a.m.- 11:00, and the second shift is 11:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. More volunteers are needed for the first shift, since the Rotarians will be monitoring students participating in bicycle skill training activities.



"Be sure to wear your sunscreen suggested," Past President Duane Frizell, who is again the Chairperson of the Robert Taylor Elementary School Bike Rodeo, taking place this Friday beginning at 8:00 a.m.

"We are hoping to have 20 volunteers, including College of Southern Nevada Rotaract members," Duane explained. Two shifts are scheduled, 8:00-11;00 a.m., and the second shift is from 11;00 - 2:00 p.m. More volunteers are needed for the morning shift since the children will be riding bicycles through skill-building activities. Register on DACdb.

Dwayne and several other Club members attended a training workshop, and the School District will be providing bicycles for the activities. The Club will again be providing safety helmets for some of the children, and the State Department of Education has other gift items for the youngsters including coloring books, reflectors and bracelets. Club Director Christine Smith secured a District Funding Grant, which will provide \$2,000 to purchase bicycles for some of the more disadvantaged children. "At -a-way Chris!"

Guests

Daniel D'Alesandro - GVHS Student of the

Month
 Joe D'Alesandro parent
 Kent Roberts GVHS Principal
 Julie

Mia

Todd Svenso Michael Svenso

Visiting Rotarians

No Visiting Rotarians